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Gordillo named Executive Director-Human Resources at County Office of Education 
 

SAN JOSE, CA – Philip J. Gordillo has been named Executive Director – Human Resources for the 
Santa Clara County Office of Education.  

Gordillo has been leading Human Resources on a non-permanent basis since July 1, 2010, with 
responsibility for both Human Resources and the Personnel Commission.  

Effective July 1, 2013, Gordillo will permanently assume the role at the SCCOE of overseeing 
certificated and classified personnel, employment services, employee benefits, credentialing, 
unemployment insurance, work-place compliance, and workforce and organization 
development. 

He first came to the SCCOE in 1996 as Director of Classified Personnel Services. Prior to that, he 
worked in Human Resources at Foothill–De Anza Community College District and Alum Rock 
Elementary School District.  

Gordillo has a Master of Arts degree in Organizational Development from the University of 
Phoenix, and Bachelor of Science in Business Administration from California State University-
Hayward. 
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